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As we previously informed you, [1] FINRA recently published for comment proposed Rule
2341 to replace existing NASD Rule 2830, which governs FINRA members’ cash and non-
cash compensation arrangements in connection with investment company securities. [2] 
Among other things, the proposed rule would impose additional disclosure requirements
upon broker-dealers if they receive any form of cash compensation other than the standard
sales charges or service fees paid in connection with the offer and sale of mutual fund
shares, and would modify the requirements for detailed disclosure regarding cash
compensation in fund prospectuses.

 

The Institute submitted a comment letter on the proposal, a copy of which is attached.  In
short, the letter:

Stressed the Institute’s longstanding support for enhanced disclosure to help investors
assess and evaluate a broker’s recommendations for all retail investment products;
Expressed support for the proposed broker disclosures as part of this broader
initiative;
Recommended that brokers be permitted to provide the required information by



providing generalized disclosure, either in paper or by email, to investors referring
them to information on the broker’s Web site;
Urged FINRA to eliminate, rather than modify, the requirement for detailed disclosure
of cash compensation arrangements in fund prospectuses; and
Offered several practical and technical comments on the proposal.

 

Mara Shreck
Associate Counsel

Attachment

endnotes

 [1] See Institute Memorandum 23568 (June 19, 2009).

 [2] See FINRA Regulatory Notice 09-34 (June 2009).

Copyright © by the Investment Company Institute. All rights reserved. Information may be
abridged and therefore incomplete. Communications from the Institute do not constitute, and

should not be considered a substitute for, legal advice.

https://icinew-stage.ici.org/pdf/23676.pdf

